National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
October 12, 2019
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Karen Warner (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (At-Large Board Member), Wanda Sloan, Terri Moore, Richard Payne, Rachelle Broomfield, Shana Mueller, Janine Pickens, Shirley McDowell, Gary Williams, Jack Bucci and his wife Karen Bucci (guests).
There was a moment of silence. Vice-President Karen Warner called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.
Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the secretary report. Richard Payne motioned to accept the report and it was seconded.  The report was accepted.
Treasurer Report
Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Wanda Sloan motioned to accept the report and Robert Spangler seconded.  The report was accepted.
Text of Report
MV NFB report September 2019

Brought forward:

Checking $1594.50

Savings $15,834.79

C D $1,039.76

Net Worth $18,469.05

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $1.94

C D Dividend$ 1.99

Income from sales at national convention $90.00

Membership dues  $8.00

Total Income $101.93

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $5.00

Reimbursement for food and hospitality at June information seminar $135.00

State Convention Assistance $2,000.00

Reimbursement to Karen Warner to prepare auction basket at state convention $60.00

Capital tax to state affiliate $28.00

Total Expenses $2228.00

Deficiency $2,126.07

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $464.50

Savings $14,836.73

C D $1,041.75

Net Worth $16,342.98
Meet the Blind Month Speaker: John Carroll

Janine Pickens introduced John, who has been a drug and alcohol counselor for 30 years.  He also taught at Sinclair.  He said that he is a recovered alcoholic and has been sober for 30 years.  He talked about addiction to drugs, alcohol and other substances.  He suggested that the best way to determine whether substance abuse is a problem is to ask yourself if it is causing problems in your life.  Also, if you drink several drinks on the weekend, try to scale it back to just a couple.  If this is easy for you to do, then you likely do not have a problem.  Some statistics state that individuals with vision impairments are more likely to experience problems with drugs and alcohol.  Several members shared their experiences of friends and family who have had alcohol addictions.

New Business
State Convention

Friday, November 1, 2019 – Sunday, November 3, 2019

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Columbus/Worthington

175 Hutchinson Avenue

Columbus, OH 43235

Reservations: 614-885-3334 (Convention room block is closed; further reservations will be made at the hotel’s standard rate.)

The agenda is now available on the NFB of Ohio web site.  The convention information page can be found at http://nfbohio.org/home/convention/.
Tim Janning motioned to donate $100 towards money for the movement at the state convention.  Wanda seconded.  Motion passed.  Tim will send the check to Sherry Ruth after the convention.  It was explained that money for the movement goes to the affiliate’s general fund.  Aloha Rodgers asked how the money in the general fund for the affiliate is used.  Robert Spangler explained that this money goes to pay for the programs carried out by the affiliate each year.  Richard mentioned a few of these programs, such as law suits, BELL, and Columbus Seminar.

The membership next discussed what we will donate towards the convention door prize.  Robert motioned that we provide five cash prizes at $20 each for a total of $100.  Tim seconded.  Motion passed.  Tim will send the money to Karen Warner to take to the convention.
Aloha asked how people are entered for the door prizes.  Anyone who registers for convention is automatically entered.  If their name is drawn, they must be present.  
Karen Warner said that ten people are going to the convention.  The auction basket is completed.  Robert will braille a list of the contents of the basket to bring to convention.  

Christmas Dinner

Sheila Hardy-Wilson talked about the Christmas celebration to be held at the church on December 14.  She said that we will have ham, turkey, and Hawaiian buns for sandwiches.  Members are encouraged to bring things as well.  The idea is to have things that are easy to eat, and which do not require cooking or preparation.

Adjourned: approx. 1:30pm
Next Meeting: November 9, 2019
Important Dates:
NFB-OH State Convention – November 1 – 3, 2019
Christmas Celebration – December 14, 2019
· Details will be finalized as dates draw nearer
